ALL YEAR POOL?
by Rod McGiveron

On Wednesday May 31, a small but very keen
group of local people braved the cold, drizzly
evening, to meet at the St Marys Community Hall.
This meeting was called to gauge if there was
enough interest in investigating the possibility of
roofing and enclosing the St Marys Community
and School pool, enabling winter months usage.
Currently this of course is not possible, being a
fully outdoor facility. It was apparent that this has
been a topic previously.

PUBLIC MEETING.

Initally a broad range of issues involved in this
were canvassed, but the overriding outcome was
that at least as an ideal, the concept had much
merit and genuine benefit to the community at
large.

Those in attendance concluded that apart from ST MARYS DISTICT HIGH SCHOOL POOL
the obvious extended recreational, fitness and
training advantages gained by a full time facility, there was also the opportunity for rehabilitation to local in-
dustry workers for treatment and physiotherapy to soft tissue injury. Currently this can only be done in
Launceston or Hobart.

Also envisaged was the potential use by the St Marys Health Centre and Tasmanian Lymphoedema Clinic
patients, for types of hydrotherapy sessions at a local level. The Health Centre currently has some equipment
that may enable this with a suitable venue.

Mr Paul Gough was asked to be chairperson of a convened steering group, at least in the initial stages of
investigation with prospective proponents. He agreed to do this, along with other members interested in being
involved with a steering group.

They were, Allison Bushing, Karen Spilsbury, Sandra Cooke and Liz Baldwin. Procedural assistance was
offered by Councillor David Clement, SMACD President Reon Johns and from Tanya Greenwood.
All concluded that the strict criteria of this group was to establish a concept, to cost that concept, and to seek
support from any prospective proponents, and/or government agencies.

A formal committee may then be elected to look at ways of future implementation of the concept if it is
feasible. All agreed that it will need to be modelled on the same basic unsupervised arrangement currently in
use, for legal and liability reasons.

Another crucial issue is its access and aesthetics, being located on St Marys District High School grounds,
and it must not impinge on the operational, safety, parking and cost centre of the school with increased usage.
Likewise also applies to local residents. It must be an economically affordable and user friendly idea for it to
have any chance of being considered in future years.

Paul Gough has asked if anyone is interested in aiding with the investigation process? He would be happy for
them to ring him on 6372 2767.

Details of any future findings will be published in the Valley Voice.

Please note: Deadline for articles to be included in the next Valley Voice is: 5 pm Tuesday, June 20, 2006.




Community news

St Marys Hospital Auxiliary
meets the first Monday of every
month at 2pm at the St Marys
Community Health Centre.
Please note: During winter the
meetings will be bi-monthly,
missing June and August
meetings.

The Break O’Day Woodcraft

Guild Inc. meets the last
Saturday of the month at 4pm at the
goods shed behind the St Marys Rail-
way Station.

Grassy Bottom Regional

Arts are holding General meetings
on the first Tuesday of every month
at the e.ScApe Café at 6.30pm.
Come along to share your creative
ideas and help Grassy Bottom
maintain an artistic culture in our
community.

The next meeting of SMACD will be
held at the St Marys Online Access
Centre on June 30, 2006 at 5pm,
Community members welcome.
$5 to join.

The North East Bioregional
Network will hold their June
meeting at Eo’s Garage on the 20th
at 4pm,

Australia’s Biggest Quilting Bee —
in 2005 we made a stack of butterfly
patchwork and applique blocks. In
2006 we will put them together!
Come and join in on Thursday, 22nd
June, from 1 am to 4 pm. Donation
of $5 for cancer research and a plate
of lunch, please, as well as your sew-
ing kit.Register your name with Rita
at Gone Rustic Quilt  Studio & Gal-
lery, 37 Main St.,  St. Marys (6372
2724 0409 289 997),

Ever wondered how to get perfect
points in patchwork? Learn the
foundation piecing technique fo
help you sew precise points, even
tiny ones, with complete accuracy!
Come to Break O'Day Sew n Sews
on Saturday, 1% July at Gone Rustic
Ouilt Studio & Gallery, 37 Main St.,
St Marys. Tutor: Elsie Jaensch from
the Break O*Day Stitchers and Easter
Exhibition Committee. To book,
phone Rita on 6372 2724 or 0409
289 997,

ST MARYS THE FRIENDS OF
SPORTS CENTRE INC. MEDEA PARK
AGM AGM

5PM, Wednesday, 28 June 2008,
Activities Room, Medea Park
Residential Care inc.

17 Circassian Street, St Helens.

FRIDAY, JUNE 16, 7.30PM

AT THE CLUBHOUSE.

Normal agenda items will be
conducted as with elections,
subscriptions,

Nominations for
2006/2007 Office Bearers

financial details are invited.
and general discussion
of the direction of the club. ALL WELCOME.
. SEEKING
R.B. . ( Hon. Sec.
B. McGiveron. (Hon. Sec.) COMMUNITY SUPPORT
AND INPUT -

Further information 6376 2181
Heather Knight, Secretary.

NATIONAL TREE PLANTING DAY.
Wombat Walk Weeders  areto host National Tree Planting day
again this year,
It is to be held on Sunday 30th July, 2006 if fine, meeting at 10.00 am,
at Wombat Walk,

Should you be planning on coming then please bring with you a hat,
gardening gloves, sun screen and bottle of drinking water,

All are invited, and we expect that it will be as successful as in past years,
with the help of the community,

There will be a free sausage sizzle on the day, compliments of the Lions Club
of St Marys. See you there.

f| Redline
|| Depot

Aurora
PAYG

Phone: 6372 2143
Open 7 days a week for your convenience

. ™
Now in stock!!

AFL footy scarves, hats,

beanies, balls etc.

If we don’t have your team in stock
just ask us and we will get it for you.

\. J

Don’t forget the.....

Cone Ice Creams

HUGE VIDEO SALE!!!
ONLY $4 E




Classifieds

St Marys Playgroup mecls every
Friday morning — school term only,
in the school kindy room. 10am ~
12pm, $2 per family, with fruit to
share.

New families always welcotne.

Ph; Jack on 6372 2608

EF FUTURA: auto, 193K, exc cond.
mech and out, like new inside,
near new g. box, 6 mths rego,

no rust, no prangs. $4750.

Paul Gough 6372 2767

650 secondhand bricks. 60c each.
Ph: 6372 2552

White 2 door wardrobe. $80.

Items for sale More items for sale HARRIS FUNERALS
Hay, large rounds $45.00 per bale Honda XI. 350, Honda MR 50, Lindsay & Diane
plus GST. : Honda QR 50. $700 the Jot. Wili (D. Bailey & son) AF.DA
Caravan, older style Viscount, slecps separate. Ph: 0438 637 220 :
6, front end kitchen, solid colour- 4 x 16 inch rims & tyres, suit four Ph/Fax: 6376 1153
bond annex, wood heater and other ~ wheel drive. Triton etc. $200 ono. Mob: 0418 133 420
qu'mitm‘e ex;riz;f. $5,§00 ono. " Ph: 0438 637 220 Office & Residences
oltlﬂs(}Hougycon d?i:icsgtﬁ.l:r t(; irea dyear  WANTED: Caravan to use as spare | 114 Cecilia St
tyrf;s ;50 - -Atg room; willing to offer cash or John | St Helens
Give away. 2Kelpic pups, 5 months McCall orig! nal sculpturc of equal | Chapel:
value....... Crowded House™.
old, black and tan 1m. If parents . i 46 Tully Street
Ring Alizon on : 6372 2413 or
proven workers, to good homes. Mob 0427 822 526 St Helens
Ph: Bung 6372 2492
Single wooden-ends bed, wire
s $10, ST MARYS DISTRICT HOSPITAL We are here
1 carton copper pipe (new) SUPPORT ASSOCIATION INC. when you need us
19.1 mm x 1.42 mm. Cost $260. — |PLEASE NOTE to arrange
Sell $150. that membership of $3 per member Burial or Cremation.
6 Newman St, St Marys. 6372 2344 is now due for 2005/06. )
1 Ashford electric spinning wheel | Pre-paid and pre-arranged
: For convenience, payment may be i
Includes 7 spools and other access - v left atp ﬂf;n v funeral plans are available.
ories. $200. Ph: 6372 2155 St Marys Post Office :uwwweeeomw-é@ew’cw-ebwewooé»ww
Makita Hammer Drill (as new) Thank you g STEPHEN GORDON SALTER
18 volt Makita Cordless (as new) Len Miles. b  OLNE
Makita Figsaw (as new) Pregident. ¢ 20-03-38 — 07-05-06
1 galvanised box full of gear. EYvonnc and family would like to
$1500 the lot. See to believe, ¢ exnress their gratitude to all those
. M I s CXp gr .

(Bargain) St Marys Playgroup E people who have given us so

*

L4

&

- much support recently, with the
passing of Stephen.

Your expressions of comfort, well
wishes and condolences are very

Reminder that memberships to much appreciated by us all.

Playgroup Tasmania are mow due.
$18 concession /$25 family.
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Next Term: Is your pre school child
speaking properly? Do other people
have trouble understanding what

Bedside glass top table. $25.

- Classifieds in the Valley Voice are
Men’s Malvern Star 24” bike. $70.

free of charge.

Brand mnew, never used, they are saying?
George Foreman Roaster. (large) 4 ying If your articles are not sold after
$150. St Giles speech therapist will be |the first entry, we will repeat the

giving a free talk to interested
parents on the 19th June from 1.30,
on child development.

Contact: Karen Polden. ad in the next issue.

PH: 6372 2438 Mob: 0437 463 370

1983 Mazda 323 Hatchback.
Low K’s, good condition for age.

Please inform us if your items are
sold.
Please note: Letters to be published

Auto transmission — CD player. - . .
Very reliable — Ideal first car. y Junior Soccer Days. in the Valley Voice must t?e signed.
' $1,250 ONO. Saturday 24th June 10am You nam; need not be pubélghed, but
Ph: 6372 2264 or 0408 904 024 St Helens Soccer Day we must have a signature. £d.
Holden, HJ. Rego (11th month) g Jul 11
Mechanically good, body fair, S:t&r:a}; ZSitcl:lce‘rllga am
Mag wheels. $700. Ph: 6374 2123, Ty y
after 6.30 pm. Saturday 26th August  10am
St Helens Soccer Day
L




A LITTLE BIT OF HERITAGE: by Jim Haas
“The America®

During the settlement of our great country, sailing ships have played a major roll, many of which have became
housechold names and are highlighted in history lessons relating to the discovery and colonisation of Australia and indeed,
Van Diemen’s Land.

Tall ships like Tasman’s Heemskerck and Zeehaen, Cook’s Endeavour, Bligh’s Bounty and the eleven ships of the First
Fleet, have all carved their way into almost every early Australian history book we read, but for our little part of the world,
perhaps, the most significant sailing ship to visit our waters was the America.

The America was built in Canada by J. Frederickson, of Maitland, Nova Scotia, in 1848. She was a wooden vessel and
although no plans were found it is estimated, by comparing her with other vessels of her time, she was some 706 {ons in
weight, 145 feet long, with a 30 foot beam and a depth of 22 feet, give or take a foot or two.

In 1854 she was purchased by James Baines & Company’s Black Ball Line in Liverpool, England. This Company
specialised in shipping emigrants, and was also the owner of the more famous Canadian built ship Marco Polo which was
deemed as the fastest ship ever built and set records all over the world, one of which was in 1852 when she sailed from
Liverpool to Sydney in 76 days. The voyage was marred, however, with a measles epidemic that kifled some 56 children.

In 1853 transportation of convicts by Britain ceased, and in order to continue to build up the population in its colonies
an extensive immigration program was launched, targeting people in Scotland, Ireland and Germany, and on the
15™ April 1855 the America left Liverpool with some three hundred German and some fifty English men, women and
children on board, all bound for a new land full of promise.

The enthusiasm amongst the passengers as they sailed out of Liverpool and down the English coast to the open Atlantic
sea was ripe. None of the Germans cared that they had paid 18 pound for each adult fare, 9 pound for each boy child
hetween 7 and fourteen and four pound ten shillings for boy children under one year. ( gir! children were half price )

For the English passengers it was simpler: 22 pounds for adults and 11 pounds for each child under fourteen. In most
cases the fares were their whole life savings but it would be all worthwhile when they arrived at this new land with so
much opportunity, where the children could grow up in freedom and not be dragged off to fight and never return from
some war that nobody really understood or cared about. '

Two months later, however, and the enthusiasm was dampened. There was still no sign of this promised land. All they
had seen for weeks was sea and more sea, food was in short supply and what was left was hard, dry and tasteless. Scurvy
had broken out everywhere and a number of women and children had died. Out of the six births on board, only one had
survived, sea sickness was still a problem for many and boredom was becoming prevalent. But they had to keep going.
Survival was all they had left now,and it was too late to turn back.

But survive they did, and on the 23™ July 1855 the America ar-
rived in Hobart Town. It had been an unbroken voyage and the
taste of fresh food and water and the feel of solid ground under
their feet along with the sight of this new beautiful green
untouched land, brought a smile back on the faces of the adults,
caused the children to laugh and play again and a renewed
enthusiasm began to mount and the doubts of the decision fto
leave their homeland were pushed to the back of their minds.

A few days later some twenty German families were loaded
back on board the ship and brought up the east coast to
Falmouth, where along with their few meager possessions, were
unloaded and given directions to their designated destinations,
most of which was up the newly formed St.Marys Pass, past the
convict settlement of Grassy Bottom and on to the area called
Break O’ Day Plains.

The America made only the one voyage to Australia before she
was lost in the Atlantic Ocean in August 1862, but the cargo she
carried on that significance trip in 1855 played a major roll in the
development of the Fingal Valley. We can only wonder where
our industries and wonderful community spirit would be today
without the enhancement of that passionate bunch of Germans, all
of whom made that brave decision to come half way around the
world to the Promised Land and fulfill their dreams.




The Say by Cagerattler

Firstly, it's good to hear that it now seems much more likely that the
potential St Marys Pharmacy is going ahead. That’s great news, and if
and when it actually happens it will be a massive boost to the Valley
for all sorts of reasons.

1t*s coming up to rates time again in the next couple of months. You
would have to be naive to think it’s an easy job by council to allocate

budgets, for capital works in particular, out of the rates and grants ‘j

pool. Capital works is what the rest of us see, and where our money i
actually returned to us in improvements and so on.

I, like most of you, will be very keen to see where our part of th

budget is allocated in this regard. We all have things we’d like to see’

occur on this matter.

1’m also sure many of us would have read with trepidation, an article
in the local newspaper about four northern councils, including our ow
needing to re-evaluate properties which may affect rates to varyin
degrees.

The gist of the article referred to desirable locations directly having
an outcome on what a property owner might have to absorb in rates
rises.

Scary, isn’t it? Let’s hope that in our neck of the woods common-
sense prevails, and that any rates increases are fully justified and
appropriate. The formula that is used may well cause irritation,

It must be remembered that regardless of our generally more favour-
able position on property prices we had a decade ago, and
consequently our property values have risen somewhat, most of us are
long term residents with no real desire to leave or sell, and many of us
live on low incomes.

NORTH EAST COMPUTERS Pty Ltd
Established 1995 ABN 44 074 123 425

3/34 Quail St Ph: 6376 2445

St Helens Fax: 6376 2447

Email: sales@necomputers,com.an
www.necomputers.com.au

T
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Disaster Recovery & Service Contracts
-We make it work properly -
Come and see our extensive range of
computers, printers, scanners
and office equipment.

Get on the internet or buy a mobile phone.
Be pleasantly surprised at the price.

Ph: Peter, Shan, Daryl: free quotes, friendly advice.
Bus. Hrs:

Mon, Tue & Fri 9am to Spm (2 Techs available)
Wed & Thurs 9am to 3pm_ Sat 9am to 12pm

Any rates rise is a big issue for us, and must be absolutely essential to the survival and growth of the area, and for no
other reason, Except perhaps for special capital purchases, deemed a must for the community.

We will await capital funding 2006/2007 for St Marys, Fingal, Scamander, Cornwall, Falmouth , Four Mile Creek,
Binalong Bay, Goshen, Mathinna, Rossarden and Mangana. Each one of these communities need their slice of the pie each
year, just as St Helens does. We all have our ideas on capital works or services in this regard, and we should make council
aware of them at every opportunity. Time will tell.

What do you think?

DESIGNER HAIR STUDIO

Main Street St Marys

EAST COAST SURVEYING
Consulting surveyors and land planners.
Mark Anderson 6376 1972
We can help you.
O Buying a property?
O Planning a development?
O Unsure of your property potential?

Lyn Emma Fran Janelle
4

&

Welcoming new & existing clients,

A

Lyn Monday [l In dispute with an adjoining owner?
Fran & Emma Tuesday

Emma Wednesday

Emma Thursday

Rae & Partners
Lawyers Barristers & Solicitors
93 York St Launceston
Ph: 63375555

Janelle & Emma Friday

Far all your hairdressing needs.
Ladies, Gents and Children.

i Visiting : Alternate Tuesdays
Come in and see us, 9am—10 am
. St Marys Communit -
PH: 6372 2108 y y Appointments:

Health C
ealth Centre St Marys: 6372 2172




Police report

How quickly things relating to crime can change in two weeks.
The drought has broken and diesel thefts are occurring again in the
Fingal Valley forest logging areas. A substantial quantity of diesel was
stolen from machinery at one site and damage caused to another
machine nearby.

Police urge anyone with information to contact them on the Crime
Stoppers number 1860 005 555 or advise your local officer so that we
can put a stop to this. The soaring price of fuel has no doubt resulted in
the reoccurrence of diesel theft,

We also ask the contractors to take what steps they can to prevent the
theft but due to the isolated locations may prove a hard task. If you
sight any suspicious vehicles in logging areas or see vehicles at odd
times in the night with fuel containers on drums on the back, record the
registration number or description of the vehicle and pass it on. It may
be the clue we need to put those responsible before the courts,

There have also been several recent incidents of vehicles being
entered and searched for items of property,

Please ensure that you lock your vehicles. Don’t leave loose change,
CD’s, tapes and other valuables in sight for pending thieves to view
and possibly steal, Prevention is the aim so take all precautions, the
days of being able “to leave the car door unlocked” and the “house
back door open” are long gone.

Motorists are reminded that it is still school holidays so keep an eye
out for the kids on the streets both on foot and their bicycles. Some do
not think cars are a danger and do not display proper road sense.

Sergeant Mike Davis
St Marys Police

17™ June 2006

4.30pm till late

Taiko Drumming — Lantern Parade
Funk, Line & Gypsy dancing
Fireworks
Pete Cornelius & the Deville’s
St Marys Calendar Launch
Hot Food & Warm Fires

Balinese Mask Dance
Shadow puppets
A pack of Flaming Dogs!
Circus skills performance
Fire twirling — Hot Gluhwein
Recreation Ground - St Marys!
Entry: $5 per car OR
$2 per person

IGA

Friendly Grocer

Barry Lyn Leanne
Welcome you to the “Top Shop”
Come and see us for

Great specials and friendly faces.

Spend $10.60 or more on
groceries, and go in the draw for
a $25.00 grocery voucher, to be
drawn on the first of each month,

10% off frozen meat
Meat packs available from $25.
hardware, fishing tackle.
Gardening needs & paint available.

EFTPOS and phone recharge available.
FREE TOWN DELIVERY

%Phone: 6372 2242

Winner of this month’s $25.00 grocery
give-away is Steve McGowan.
Congratulations!

Peter Dane Gardening
St Marys

Qualified Horticulturist

Over 25 years experience in all aspects of
garden maintenance, restoration and
organic vegetable growing, specialising
in pruning.

JUNE AND JULY - is the time

for fruit tree and rose pruning.

Call 6372 2686
or 0408 208 658




Letter to the Editor
With the proposed sale of the property ‘ , ‘ ‘
Bryar Wah on the Esk Main Road to an .

investment company with the purpose of turn- Tasmanian Wilderness Cafe g Gallery
ing it into a tree plantation, 1 have grave con-
cerns of the health risks that could occur from .
suchsan Op:i'ation now showing in the gallery:  VISITED
This property is within a kilometre of the by Claire Barker
township of Cornwall, a town that prides it- a selection of paintings about sex, landscape expression
self in its heritage and natural bush land and exposing the images of the sub-conscious.

where native wildlife is allowed to run firee i
and virtually unharmed. If 1080 poison is| Jn the café:
allowed to be used on this property, as it| Serving breakfast all day from just $3.00

seems it is on all other ‘pri\..fate plantations in| The BIG breakfast — eggs, tomato, onion, mushrooms
the area, many of the wildlife that are part of | 2 pacon or sausages or both, great value at only  $8.50
our town and its heritage will be lost. .

At lunch, try our sandwiches freshly made to order $3.50

1080 poison not only kills wallabies, Or the best ‘homemade’ soup with bread just ~ $7.00

possums and deer that are claimed to be

harmful to young trees, but any animal or bird Takeaway food and drinks available
that eats the fruit or vegetables that is laid out .

with this lethal chemical. As well, any meat Opening Hours:

eating wildlife such as Tasmanian devils, na- 9 — 5pm Monday — Tuesday

tive cats, eagles, hawks and crows etc. that eat 9 — 8pm Wednesday — Saturday

the dead poisoned carcasses, are in grave dan-
ger. To top this off, with 1080 being used so
close to a town, many of the contaminated 21 Main Street St. Marys Tasmania 63 722 444

9 — 3pm Sunday

animals could wander in to the township and
even into resident’s back yards before they die and then be eaten by domestic pets causing death, or in some cases, fong term
damaging effects on the animal.

The Tasmanian Government, in its wisdom, has realised the harmful affects of 1080 by banning it from State Forests, but
they still allow the use by private land owners. Surely, if it is harmful enough not to be used on Government Land, this is rea-
son enough for a total ban, above all in close proximity to our towns.

Whilst 1080 has the potential to have devastating affects on our wildlife, I believe the use of toxic chemical sprays, that ap-
pear to be used in quite Jarge amounts on tree plantations, is a threat to the general health and wellbeing of the people of Corn-
wall, in particular our children. It is hard to believe that aerial spraying so close to a township, that some of it will not end up
drifting into its midst.

Cornwall was first settled in 1886 and although it was a coal mining town up until 1964, it has always been a place with
pood clean air and a healthy environment. Why now, should its health and wellbeing be threatened by some large in-
vestment company, where it appears at the end of the day, its only objective is the almighty dollar?

Although, it would seem, we have little power to stop plantations on prime farmland, I will continue to lobby Local = Gov-
ernment, State Government and environment groups for their suppott to stop 1080 poison and toxic chemical spays being
used within at least a three kilometre radius of where ordinary people reside, so that the detrimental effects of such environ-
mentally unfriendly substances are minimized and the wellbeing of people as well as valuable native wildlife is  protected.

This issue is not about left or right, Labor, Liberal or Green, it is about the wellbeing of grassroots people, all of whom have
every right to expect their environment to be protected by those
in authority.

1 call on the people of Cornwall, and indeed residents of towns
everywhere, to support me in my campaign to continue to put
pressure on State and Local Governments in the hope that they
will take the important initiative to put restrictions on these out |
of town investors in order to stop the spraying of harmful
chemicals and the use of devastating poisons in close proximity
to our towns so that our wildlife and more importantly
our children are protected now and for the future,

Jim Haas, Cornwall




Pony Club Tasmania, Northern Zone Games Championship 2006.

For about the Jast four months, the Suncoast Pony & Riding Club has been practicing for the Northern Zone Games, held on
May 14™ at Gravelly Beach. The team chosen for the events consisted of Katie Tharle, Jess Watts, Courtney Olds, Nicole
Bvelyn, Caitlin McGee, Jamie-Lee King, and Ailsa Hindrum.

The 18 games that the girls had to participate in involved relay events such as riding their horse up to a witches hat, placing
a flag on a stick into the top of the hat, riding to the next hat and withdrawing another flag out without knocking the hat over
and riding to the changeover box and handing the flag to the next team rider who would repeat the tasks until all team
members had a turn,

Other games consisted of placing letters in a mail bag, riding up to a letterbox and posting a letter, or carrying a fishing pole
to a bucket to hook a wooden fish out and riding up to a rack and hanging the fish on it. All this while mounted on a horse !

The events were run in lanes with about 6 other clubs competing at the same time. The {irst team across the finish line would
be the winner with maximum points awarded and so on down the finishing order to last place, with emphasis on all teams
finishing no matter how long it took. (Some horses could really play up!) Being a relatively new club from the East Coast,
it was our first atternpt at the games and we were advised to run in B division as we had no idea how we would go.

About a fortnight before the games at one of our practice days, Katie had a very hard fall from her horse and ended up in
hospital with concussion, a fractured tailbone and a neck injury which required a neck brace for a few days. At about the same
time Jamie-Lee informed the club that she was going down Hobart way to live and wouldn’t be able to make the practice days
and wasn’t sure about the games. This is where Caitlin came in at the last minute to help keep a minimum team. Six were
required, we had five,

On Saturday 13™ May (the day before the games)
members, parents & horses left the East Coast for
West Tamar Pony Club at Gravelly Beach. We arrived
early in the afternoon and decided to get some last
minute practice in, It was then that I realised that for
some games some of the girls hadn’t had a chance to
practice at all.

After a practice and a ride around the cross couniry
jumps, dinner was next on the agenda with some
healthy fish and chips and dessert provided by some
of the parents, and later on, an even healthier but
yummy pizza,

Jamie-Lee arrived from Hobart to stay at the
clubrooms with us, without a horse, but to cheer the
rest of the team on. I don’t think anyone had an early

. . \ . Winners are grinners !
night, as you could imagine the gasbagging that went | 4isq, Caitlin, Courtney and Jess with their blue ribbons.

on between half a dozen teenagers the night before an

event like this.

Sunday started with a gear check, then a presentation judgment and finally the games began. It became apparent from the
first game of riding through bending poles that our girls were going to be very competitive and make the other clubs work for
their ribbons,

Unfortunately during the third game Nicole had a fall and was taken to L.G.H. for X-rays and observation. Afler we were
assured that Nicole was in good hands it was time to sort the team. We were one rider down with 15 games to go. Then Jamic-
Lee stepped up to the plate to ride Nicole’s horse ‘Riff’ for the remainder of the games. With jodhpurs and boots borrowed
from other clubs, the team was away again,

With the exception of a few other minor hiccups the girls placed first, second or third in the majority of the 18 races.
The excitement as the day drew closer to an end was infectious. Qur girls were running third, then second, then in the last two
games they secured their place as winners by beating Launceston Pony Club and West Tamar Pony Club in both games very
convincingly. They had won!!

Accompanied by many cheers, well wishes, congratulations and applause from all clubs and bystanders, the girls rode
forward and received their first place sashes.

A big thank you to all the riders, parents, clubs and officials who contributed to making a very enjoyable, good spirited and
exciting day out.

If anyone is interested in finding out more about what our ctub has to offer, either riding, parent help or just spectating
at other exciting events, please contact the club on 6372 2233.

David Evelyn

President, Suncoast Pony & Riding Club.



40 Main Street
St Marys
Ph: 6372 2487

welcome

HUGE JUNE SALE!!!

Now’s the time New Nepalese
to get those woollies, all
things you've 10% off.

wanted but put
off, from

Crystal  balls,

crystal balls fo Buddhas
earflap hats. Elephants &
Pewter  figu-

Elegant
clothing to
Teddy scares.

rines, all 20%

New Jeans &
after five wear
10 -20% off.

All jewellery
& leatherwork
10% - 30% off.

New long
= ; sleeved T~
New & pre- COME IN AND HAVE A BROWSE. IT’S ALWAYS WARM INSIDE | shirts with
loved clothes Scull, Celtic,
10.50% off. Indian & Elvis

Most gallery items & living art. 10 -20% off.

designs. 10%

SALE FROM 8TH — 30TH JUNE.

WINTER SOLSTICE 2006

As winter begins to nibble, Grassy Bottom Regional Arts crew are going full tilt with planning and preparation for this
year’s Winter Solstice Fire Spectacular. 2006 is a Fire Dog year in Chinese Astrology, so ‘A pack of Flaming Dogs” will
light up the night!

Winter Solstice fall on the 21st of June, and is the peint in the cycle of the year when we experience the longest night
and the shortest day. Essentially, it is the beginning of the new year in terms of the sofar cycle. In early times, before the
advent of electric fighting, this would have been a very dark time of the year. At the exact moment of the solstice, it was
said that time stood still for an instant, and animals were endowed with the power of speech. As far as [ know, neither of
these have been proven, but maybe this year it would be worthwhile, just out of interest, to listen carefuliy to our canine
companions? At any rate, winter solstice celebrations, along with Christmas would have helped people through the deep
gloom and freezing cold which characterise the Northern European winters, where they originated.

The first year we celebrated the winter solstice in St Marys was a Dragon Yea -in the middle of the winter, in the
middle of the week” (it was a Wednesday) about 300 souls turned up at Faulkner’s Green for a lantern parade, fire
dancers, a fire dragon puppet and fire breathing be Ellie Titree. A traveller reported hearing about our event on a
Darwin radio program!

Since then, the Fire Spectacular has grown into a very much larger (and more spectacular!) event with a variety of
entertainment and fireworks. We hold it on the Saturday night closest to the actual solstice, so that more people can
attend, and they certainly do, with a crowd of around 1500 people in 2005. This year's celebration will be held on
Saturday June 17th, at the St Marys Recreation Grounds from 4.30 pm onwards.

If you would like to volunteer to help out we have a number of jobs such as putting up tents, stoking fires, food service
ete. Many hands make light work. If you can put in even a couple of hours, please ring Rachael on 6372 2255,
We hope to see everyone there — Come, gather around the fire drums and share in one of the most ancient human
celebrations as we reach the deep of winter and begin the return to light. Winter nights are guaranteed to be cold so please
dress warmly!. Eo.




PLUS
1.6 tonne excavator and tipper.
IDEAL FOR THESE JOBS!
Post holes- 200, 300, 450 mm
Levelling Trenching
Under house excavations
House and shed piers
Irrigation Water lines
Electrical and phone cables
Landscaping Footings
Tree planting
Clearing rubbish
Sewerage and drainage
Phone Chris
0417 344 209
or
A.H: 6372 2258

\ OFFICE ASSISTANT

Break O’Day Council is secking
applications from suitably qualified and
experienced persons to fill the full time
position of Office Assistant.

It is enmvisaged that the successful
applicant will have relevant administra-
tion experience, good computer skills
and a willingness to work as part
of a team.

Remuneration will be in range of
$27,696 to $30,200 dependant upon the
applicant’s qualifications and
experience. :

For further information including a
copy of the selection critetia and
position description please contact
Council’s Executive Assistant Simone
by phone on (03) 6376 7011 or by

email at admin@bodc.tas.gov.au

Written applications addressing the
selection criteria, inchuding curriculum
vitae and the names and contact details
of at least two referces should be sent by
5.00 pm Thursday 15th June, 2006.

Brian Inches.

St Marys Winter Solstice Community Workshop Program

Fire Dance Thurs 15 June Pio session llan -12.30pm
Fire Staff session 1.30pm — 3pm
Double Fire Staff session  3.15pm 4.45pm
1 session: $15 / 2 sessions: $25 /3 sessions: $30
Venue to be advised
Malia Walsh has been performing with fire for over seven years and her
experience includes choreographing a show for the Sydney Olympics.

Sengwriting, Drums and Percussion
Thurs 15 June. These sessions are to be presented by Nicky Bomba

Songwriting for students 1lam - 12 30pm $15.
Drums and Percussion 1.30pm - 3.30pm $20
Songwriting for adults 6pm - 8pm $20

Out of the Woodwork by Reon Johns. President 6372 2094
The Winter Solstices is upon us once again,

Last year it was a wonderful event which many member of the Guild
attended and we are looking forward to this year’s celebration.

The Guild has collected quite a number of logo entries from St Marys School
and they look great. It will be hard to pick a winner with the quality so far.

The Guild had a working bee a few Saturdays ago and we helped lay the
sewer and water pipes. We will contact the plumber soon and had these
services hooked. That’s one hurdle overcome. Now for the electricity!!

Don’t forget to get your snag or sav sandwich from the Guild at the Winter
Solstices. Qur stall will be near the bar. ..

The Guild will also be helping out at the Rock and Rolt dance on the 22 Juiy
in the St Marys Hall. Hope to see ya there.

The logo competition will close soon, the 1st of July in fact, so get those
entries in if you are stilf wondering on a design.

Here are the rules again for the Guild’s loge competition.

The design must be on A4 paper.

Must be in black and white.

Must contain the words” Break®0’Day Woodcraft Guild Inc,”

The Guild reserves the right to change or alter the winning design.
All entries remain the property of the Guild.

The competition is open to anyone.

You can enter as many times as you like.

All entries can be lodged at the Escape café. Make sure that you have your
name, address and telephone on each entry.

This competition will close on the ! July 2006, and the winfier announced in
the following issuc of the Valley Voice. Good luck to all who enter.

The next meeting is June 24, at 4-00pm in the Goods Shed behind the
St Marys Railway Station.

A il

DICK ADAMS MP
Federal Member for Lyons

Web Page. Http://dickadams.id.au
Email: D.Adams.MP@aph.gov.au

PH. (03) 6398 1115

Fax. ( 03) 6398 1120

Local Call Cost 1300 132 689
Authorised by: P. Kearney
21 Killara Ave, Lanena

Advertisement




ST MARYS SESQUICENTENARY
1857 -

Are you ready to have a great night of ‘Rock ‘n’ Roll’?

CELEBRATING 150 YEARS

il 2007

St Marys School Op-Shop

Following on from the success of a bush dance held carlier this year in
the St Marys Town Hall, a 507/60°s Rock ‘n’ Roll Night has been

organised for Saturday 22" July.

There will be LIVE music, a fully licensed bar, and to give the evening a
real buzz, prizes for best dressed in various categories.

Being organised by SMACD, funds raised will assist with the promotion
and events planned for the St Marys sesquicentenary next year, and -

to the St Marys District High School.

SMACD President Reon Johns said the aim of the event is to have a
good old fashion fun night, and support the school and raise a little
money to help have some wonderful community events next year!

Tickets will be on sale soon — keep your eyes open!!!
And get your ‘rock n roll” gear ready.

SMACD Offers Support

The St Marys association for community development
(SMACD) has been working for the community
for many years.

With the great increase in new settlers to our area the
association believes it is a great opportunity to
introduce itself, through our Valley Voice to you, and
also g’day to old friends.

Over the years SMACD has worked with various people and
Eroups 0 various projects.

At present in our town there a lots of ideas in progress and
being thonght and talked about, from the wonderful work
at the old train station, to talk of the much needed
walking tracks, io the covering the swimming pool.
{and of course Main Street beautification.)

SMACD President Reon Johns said the association is willing
to offer any support needed that it can,

He says any project aimed at developing our town has merit,
and if SMACD can assist it will.

Mr Johns said all people or groups need to do is contact us at
the On-line Cenire, then all items will be raised at
SMACD’s next meeting,

Opening hours
Monday —Friday
11,30 - 3.30

The volunteers and committee of
the St Marys Schoel Op-shop wish
to thank the community for and
encourage continued support of this

valuable community asset.

Donations can now be left safely at
the St Marys Newsagency during
opening hours.

{If the Op Shop is closed)
(a big thank youn for this generous
offer)

If anyone is able to take bags of
unusable clothes through te
Launceston, could they please col-
lect them from the Op-shop during
opening hours.

Finally, if anyone would like to
volunteer on an occasional basis
could they please coniact Kelly on
0427 361 547 or
Terese on 6372 2846.

Watch for $2 bag days

Books and Bric-a-brac needed

GRASSY BOTTOM REGIONAL ARTS

are calling for volunieers
to help with the

Winter Solstice.

If you have some time to spare
we would love to have your help
in the preparation, and on the day.

Contact Rachael
On 6372 2255

Come along and help make this the
BEST SOLSTICE YET!




St Marys Town Hall Advisery Committee formed

The future of the St Marys Town Hall has been partly placed in the hands of the
towns people. The Break O’Day Council has agreed to accept advice from the
group known as the St Marys Town Hall Advisory Committee.

Committee chairman Rod Corfe said the council will have the ‘final’ say on all
points to do with running the hall, however, the advisory committee will be a strong

voice for the community.

He said for too many years the hall has been seen as some ‘crystal palace’ that
can’t be used, unless you pay a huge price. And that is wrong!

Our community well remembers dances and parties in the hall, now it can’t be
used for dance classes as the floor may be scratched!

The group wishes to invite any member of the St Marys community who would like
to join the committee to come to our next meeting at 6.30pm on Monday 19t June in
the e.ScApe Café, or if you have any ideas or issues with the hall contact Rod at

e.ScApe.

The committee would also like to let you know Break O’Day Council General
Manager Brian Inches said the “DREADED” acoustic problem of the hall will be fixed
in the next few months, and as soon as council can contract a builder disabled

toilets will be installed.

Good news and MORE to cometi!

Roast beef and Gravy rolls
will be sold at the Winter
Solstice by the Lions Club of
St Marys. So watch out for
those.

Tasmanian Lymphoedema
& Laser Centre Inc,

N, Py
- -

Operating from the
S5t Marys Community Health Centre

Do you have a sporting injury, ulcer,
arthritis, gout, tennis elbow?

As well as treatment for the conditicn of
Lymphoedema, the low level laser at the

I am only one, but I'm still someone.
I cannot do everything, but I can stitl do something.

Just because I cannot do everything, does not give me the
right to do nothing.

Remember when you talk, vou only repeat what vou
already know, but if you listen you may learn something,

Let us pray not for lighter burdens, but for stronger backs.

Start each day with a fresh beginning, as if this whole
workd was made anew.

We are known by our actual deeds, and not by what we
boast we can do.

A person who lives for himself, never knows the real joys
of life.

Never be afraid to do what is right, even if all the others
are doing what is wrong.

The best way to get even, is to forget...

Tasmanian Lymphoedema Cenire,

can help with the treatment
of these common conditions.

Call the enguiries/booking office on
6372 2900
Laser Therapist Kate Williams 6372 2111
Massage Therapist Sue Christianson
6372 2111 or 0418 515 419
Email: ticstmarys@hotmail.com
www.taslymphoedema.asn.an

Grassy Bottom Regional Arts
wishes to advise pricing for the
monthly Makers and Growers
Market has changed.

Stalls are now $10 per
table/site.

and $5.00 for Grassy Botiom
Regional Arts Members.

For membership details contact
Rachael on 63 72 2255,

Grassy Bottom Regional Arts

would like to invite -
stall holders to the

Winter Solstice 2006.
For site

and reasonable pricing details

Contact;
Rachael on 63 72 2255.




MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER
June St Marys Fingal
Mon 12th |Debbie Bamnes Kaylene Sutton

Tues 13th |[Pat O'Donnell June Hall

Wed 14th {B & B McAllister Alana Johns
Thurs 15th |Yvonne Salter Lynda Bean

Fri 16th Shirleen Woods

Geoff Herrmann

Mon

Trish Pike

Karen Lohrey

16th
Tues 20th |Pam Lynch Tom Brady
Wed 21st |Ruth McGiveran Barb Saunders
Thurs 22nd |Gail Gamble Maureen Hail
Claire Bean

Fri 23rd

Christine Woods (S)

e Church Serv1ces

Ransley’s Appliance Service
P O BOX 136
SCARMANDER. TAS 7215

° WASHING MACHINE NOISY?
° REFRIGERATOR RUNS TOO LONG?
° CLOTHES DRYER BLOWS COLD AIR?

THEN YOU NEED
THE SERVICES
OF OUR TECHNICIANS

RING US ON:
SCAMANDER. 6372 5307
MOBILE: 04.28
761 811

Cathollc Pansh of St Marys

Sr. Helen Hickey,

Parisk House. Ph: 6372 2252
Mob: 0427 055 963

Ist Week: MASS

St Helens Vigil  S.00pm
Bicheno 9.00am
Fingal 11.30am
Campbell Town 5.00pm

2nd Week LITURGY
St Helens Vigil  5.00pm

St Marys 2.00am
.| Bicheno 9.00am
‘| Fingal 9.30am

3rd Week:  MASS

St Helens Vigil 5.00pm

St Marys 9.00am

Swansea 11.30am

Campbell Town 5.00pm

Bicheno LITURGY 9.00am

4th Weel:: LITURGY

St Helens Vigil 5.00pm
St Marys 9.00am
Bicheno 9.60am
Fingal 9.30am
S5th Week: MASS

St Helens Vigil 5.00pm
Bicheno 9.00am
St Marys 11.00am
Ross 5.00pm

Anglican Parish of the
Northern Midlands

Services each Sunday
Avoca 8§ am

Fingal 10 am
Mathinna 2nd & 4th
Sunday monthly at 11.30am

Daily Office Reading
Avoca Tuesdays 10 am
Fingal Tuesdays 12 noon
Ross  Wednesdays 10 am

Anglican Parish — St Helens
Ph: 6376 1144

St Helens Every Sunday
8 am and 10.30 am

Kanga Sunday School

10.30 am — 12 noon every
Sunday for children 5 — 12
yrs

St Marys 10 am

{No service 5th Sundav)
Pyengana 7.30 pm

5th Sunday months only

Break O’Day Unriting
Church

The Manse St Helens
Ph: 6376 2405

St Helens 9.00 am
Fingal 11.15 am
Seventh Day Adventist

Hodgeman Street Scamander
Sabbath School 10 am

East Coast Phone
& Communications

* Telephone & Data cabling
* Commander Systems ,

* Sound System cabling ,,'

* TV Antenna & Tuning
* Digital Set Top Boxes, supplied
& installed where reception available

PO Box 29, John Heron
St Marys 7215 30 years
Ph: 6372 2402 experience
Mob: 0409 959 121 ACA Licence
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]N STREET CLOTHING

ARE HAVING A

20% OFF

MENS ACKSUIT SETS
&
LADIES PLUS SIZE JEANS

CALL IN AND CHECK US OUT1!!




What’s On In St Marys

Contact Rod on 6372 2444 or SMACD to add your event to the calendar

¢ ROTARY HOEING FOR HOUSEHOLD VEGETABLE GARDENS
¢ TREE TRIMMING & GARDEN CLEAN UPS

What Date | Time/s | Where Who
St Marys Golf Club AGM Friday 7.30pm Sports Centre St Marys
16/6/06 Golf Club
Winter Solstice Saturday 4pm —8pm 8t Marys Recrea-|Grassy Bottom
17/6/06 tion Ground Regional Arts
Makers & Growers Market Saturday 9am - noon  |St Marys Town  (Grassy Bottom
1/7/06 Hall Regional Arts
St Marys Idol Friday 7/7/06 Tha St Marys School |5t Marys School
Rock N Roll Night Saturday 7pm— 1lpm (St Marys Town  |SMACD
with LIVE band 22/7/06 Hall
Tree Planting Day Sunday 10am - onwards \Wombat Walk  |Wombat Walk
30/7/06 Weeders
Makers & Growers Market Saturday 9am - noon St Marys Town  \Grassy Bottom
5/8/06 Hall Regional Arts
“the Knitting Room” 3 30" llam — 4pm  |[Gone Rustic Gal- (Grassy Bottom
Exhibition August Jery Regional Arts
Makers & Growers Market Paturday 9am - noon St Marys Town  {Grassy Bottom
2/9/06 Hall Regional Arts
“Quilt the Blues” 5% . 28" Sep- | 11am — 4pm  {Gone Rustic Gal- (Grassy Bottom
Exhibition fember fery Regional Arts
tMakers & Growers Market [Saturday 9am - noon St Marys Town  {Grassy Bottom
7/10/06 Hall Regional Arts
Makers & Growers Market PSaturday 9am - noon St Marys Town  |Grassy Bottom
4/11/06 Hall Regional Arts
Maypole Festival Saturday 10am - onwards Faulkner’s Green (Grassy Bottom
4/11/06 Regional Arts
Makers & Growers Market Paturday 9am -noon St Marys Town  (Grassy Bottom
2/12/06 Hall Regional Arts
Lions Christmas Parade Sunday Tha Main St St Marys Lions Club
24/12/06 5t Marys
St Marys Pacing Cup 1/1/07 {afternoon) St Marys St Marys Pacing
Racecourse Club
MILLERS SKID STEER EARTHMOVING
General Earth Works. George Miller 44 Elizabeth Street Mangana
FREE QUOTES - 6374 1024
¢ DRIVESWAYS/ROAD PREPARATION (Graded & rubble supplied) ¢ TRENCHES BACK FILLED
¢ FINES SUPPLIED FOR RCADWAYS ¢ RUBBISH REMOVAL
¢ LANDSCAPING STONES POSITIONED (Placement of Rocks) ¢ SHED SITES CUT
¢ LANDSCAPING




VIC CATOE'

FOR MAYOR

+ VISION » ACHIEVEMENT « COMMITMENT

Issues of particular concern to me are:
» Importance of Aged Care facilities
« Job opportunities and training for our young people

« Keeping local issues in the spotlight with State
Government

Please call Vic Cato on 6372 5231 for more information.

Authorised by: Jim Smith, 2 Thomas Street Scamander TAS 7215
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The Carpet Walk

25 Quail Street
St Helens

Phone 13004FLOORS
(6376 2555)

Garry Walker 0417 331 536 — Marcus Walker 0439 697 222

‘For all vour Flooring and Tiling needs’

Come in and warm yourself by our cosy
warm fire and let us help you in making
the right choice for your home.

As part of a Huge Buying Group we
can offer you the best possible prices on
any product you are looking for.
From carpets, vinyls, timbers, tiles
or anything that your floors need.

We also have Window Furnishings
and all tiling accessories.




Commission Artwork by design

ART SUPPLIES
44 Main Street St Marys
6372 2986
Short run & Ltd edition
PRINT SALE
Up to 60% off various
Lithographs

ON SALE
FRIDAY — FRIDAY
9TH 16TH
Hours:
Mon ~Fri 9-5 Sat 9-—4 Sun 16 -2

By-Election

Between the 13th and 16th June, ballot papers will be
posted, with the close of poll on the 27th of June.

Issue of Certificate of Election will be announced on the
1st of July.
DON’T FORGET TO FILL IN YOUR POSTAL VOTE
WHICH WILL BE ARRIVING SOON.

EAST COAST GLASS
Falmouth Ph: 6372 5361
1 Glass repairs
[1 Shower screens
[l Wardrobe doors
[l Double glazing
0 Aluminium windows
[1 Security doors

Locally owned and servicing the East Coast.

Call David and Anne Cannon
for prompt and reliable service.

EAST COAST CONTRACTING
Cherry Picker

Bucket able to reach up to 12m
Specialising in tree trimming
in and around power lines etc.

Paul Aulich 0419 382 287
Ricky Ward 0419 836 897

LOCAL OWNER OPERATOR
OVER 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE

Phone Dana or Craig 6372 2033 /0439 722 032

If the earth doesn’t move for you, let us help !

4+ 2 x 20 TONNE EXCAVATORS with

HITCH
¢ D 5 DOZER, with RIPPER & ROOT RAKE
¢ 10 YARD TIPPER
+ COMPACTION ROLLER
4 4 WHEEL DRIVE TRACTOR & SLASHER
+ DAMS
+ ROADING
¢ SLASHING
+ FIRE BREAKS
¢ LAND CLEARING
+ HOUSE SITES
4+ BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION
4 ROAD GRAVELS AVAILABLE
+ AND MUCH MORE

¢ BUCKET & RIPPER, ROCK & LOG GRAB & QUICK




CALENDAR
OF EVENTS

July to December, 2006

TimMorris VHA

Member for Lyons

The Break O’Day Council is currently seeking information
for its 2006
Calendar of Events
July to December, 2606.

If you are holding an event between July and  December
this year, and would like to advertise your event free of
charge on the calendar, please contact Chris Hughes on 6376
7900 or email chris.hughes@bodc.tas.gov.au and provide
the following information:

Tasmaniag

CONTACT:
33 Burnett 5t, New Norfolk 7140
Phone: (03) 6261 8048

Fax: (03) 62§1 8047 Name of Event
E_"ma": Date of Event
greens@parliament.tas.gov.au Contact Name
................................................ Contact Phone Number
www.ta s.greens.org.au Information must be received by

Wednesday the 28™ June, 2006.

Authorised by Tim Morris MHA,
Pariiament House, Hobart 7009,

5 4 FOCUSSING TASMANIA’S 20 YEAR PLAN

4 o The State’s 20 year plan, Tasmania Together, is to be substantially changed following exten-

% / sive community consultations.

W Tasmania Together Board Chair, Bob Campbell, said Tasmania Together had come under close
W scrutiny from thousands of Tasmanians as part of the 5 Year Review of the plan.

Tasmaniafogether2020 “More than 10,000 people got on board the Tasmania Together bus as it visited 90 places in

80 days,” said Mr Campbell,

“Thousands more responded to our questionnaire, visited our website, phoned us, attended the 35 forums held statewide,

or sent in a formal submission.

“The five-year reviews — which will happen for the life of the 20-year plan — ensure that Tasmania T ogether remains a

living, breathing document that will remain true to the wishes of the Tasmanian community.

“Plans need to change over time to ensure they are relevant.”

Mr Campbell made the comments while launching “What We Heard”, a report that summarises the community

consultations held late last year.

Mr Campbell said the Tasmania Together plan would receive a significant re-write.

“Tasmania has changed in the last five years. People have spoken of a greater economic prosperity, a greater pride and

confidence — more jobs, better house prices and a healthier environment,” said Mr Campbell.

“But Tasmanians are also concerned about health services, the cost of living and a perceived growing gap between rich

and poor.”

Mr Campbell said new benchmarks would be developed in the areas of:

®  community connection and families
people with disabilities and their participation in the community
ageing and associated issues of independent living, work and health
recreation/leisure events and facilities
housing costs and availability
health waiting times, mental health and obesity
road safety
agriculture and primary industry
¢ business innovation and infrastructure.
“Tasmanians have also told us that some areas, already part of Tasmania Together, need to be extended. Areas like the
importance of lifestyle and sense of community, literacy and training programs and our physical and mental health.”
Mr Campbell thanked individuals and organisations who took their time to contribute their views during the review.

“The Board has listened to the community and is working hard to reflect those recommended changes.
“Tasmania’s 20-year plan will be reinvigorated to take it to the next five year milestone, which is effectively the half way

mark for the plan.”
For comment please contact: Mr Bob Campbell, Chairman, Tasmania Together Progress Board on 0408 336 340 or 6233 5958.



Tpm
22nd July

St.Marys Town Hal
Entry : $6 head adult—$3 kids

Family of 4 —$12

Bring a Plate

Refreshments on site ( Licensed Bar)

Transport provided by bus (small fee)
Proceeds assist- St.Marys Sesquicentary
& St.Marys School

Ph. Reon 63722094




Back to
. St.Marys Day
Sesquicentenary
2007 Initiative

Entries are invited from members of the break oday
community to design a Flag for St.Marys as part of the
Back to St.Marys Sesquicentenary Celebration in 2007.

Prize $75

Competition Closes 1st October 2006

Rules :

Must be submitted on an A4 sheet of paper

Cannot copy an existing flag

Fee : $3 per entry no limit to the number of entries

All entries become the property of SMACD

Judges decision is final— no correspondence will be entered into.
All entries will be displayed in the St.Marys Town Hall

Winner chosen by popular vote .50cents per vote

Entries can be left at the Escape Café AND St.Marys Post Office in
an A4 size envelope with artists details.



St Marys Nethall news

Mixed results for the St Marys girls over the last
fortnight but all tcams are still well placed on their
respective ladders and it looks like all teams will
figure prominently in the finals.

Sunday 28 May
Division 1

The girls went down to arch rivals Surfside 47-27.
Division 2

A strong 57-5 victory against Georges Bay.
Division 3

The girls didn’t stop trying but Surfside were just
£00 strong running out winners 52-23.

Satarday 3 June
Division 1

Even though they had no reserves it was a tight
and disciplined 46-15 victory against Georges Bay.
Division 2

Also restricted to only seven players the girls
fought hard to go down to Surfside by 2 points with a
powerhouse last quarter. There was a glimmer of
recognition amongst the girls of just how good they

are — plenty more to come. It was great to see Christa
there, pity she couldn’t yell to get the girls home!

Division 3
A solid 36-5 victory against Georges Bay and still

the girls are showing signs of improvement — a great
little team is taking shape here.

Contacts for Valley Voice.

Fax: 63722172 PH: Judy: 6372 2155

Email: j.spilsbury@tassic net.au

Accounts: Mary: 6372 2328

Please leave writtet material at the

St Marys Health & Beauty Centre, Main St, St Marys
or post: C/- Post Oﬁce St Marys Tas 7215

Advertismg :

Classifieds: 25 words or less: free.

Commumty nonces free. Small ads; Garage sales etc. $8
Vipage $15. ¥ page $25. Full page $40: :

i year postf:d subscrlptlon $25

K.& A. FLETCHER
PLUMBING/ GASFITTING SERVICE
FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL PLUMBING NEEDS.

INCLUDING:

* HOT WATER UNIT RENEWALS

* STORMWATER & SEWER DRAINAGE
* HOT & COLD WATER INSTALLATIONS

* ROOYFING & GUTTERING

* LP.G. & NATURAL GAS INSTALLATIONS

FOR FURTHER ENQUIRIES RING KEN ON

6374 2141 OR 0429 142 887

Australia V Japan. Monday June 12. 11 pm
Australia V Brazil. Sunday June 18. 2 am
Australia V Croatia. Friday June 23, Sam.

Good Luck to the Socceroos

Yard On The Coast

= Kereened Sand and Gravels

indsor Remmmg Walls
3 ,\{allable_ Mow!

It's The Newest & Brightest Landscapin;
* Suppliers of Quality Serconed Soil & Soil Mixes

» Dlanas Rasin Silica Road Maiedals
. » Sheet and Trench Mesh and Accessories A
« Drsii Rock & Crusher Dust, Pre Mix snd Bagged C

opgussite Spenling Compies e lbt‘ Wity w Findw lnnm
Contaet Andy Guiffiths on

6376 2656, 0418 555 646

Hamnﬁz Biocx s Bavms

“Hisideisde sativifitie ok pavgis”.




Sports Centre news. by Kackhander

Well done to the pennant team, hammering out a close 5/4 win against a (&
determined Scamander side on Sunday May 28. It was a tough, tight
game, but the win, coupled with an unfortunate’ 9.0 forfeit from

Freycinet leaves the team with still a realistic chance of retaining the flag § &

for another year.

With both Malahide and St Helens needing to play cach other on June A

18, the pennant will still be undecided until at least then. All we can do is
keep winning. It’s that simple. Well done to Dale Ridgers, Chris Davern,
John Miles, Jack Viney and Rod McGiveron, getting wins at Scamander,
to keep us in the hunt,

On to club golf, and congratulations to the righties for just pipping the
lefties (yes you were lucky) in the Righties v Lefties Challenge two
weekends ago. This was mainly due to Scott Round’s phenomenal score,
which was 49 stableford points, which I believe is an equal course record
in this scoring system. Well done, Scott. What a shame the handicapper
took a slashhook to your handicap. Scissors weren’t enough. Well done
to Macca as well with 41 points, leading the lefties charge.

Last weekend it was the Harold and Tom Newman Memorial Trophy,
again well supported. It was a bitterly cold day, making scoring difficult
but the overall trophy went to Col Payne, with 65 on countback from
John McDonald. John played exceptionally well to take out the gross
event with a solid 77. Congratulations to you both.

The big one is this weekend. A very special thankyou to the McDonald
clan, (No kilts please. Couldn’t bear the hairy legs!) for a huge day of
fun, which has become an institution over the past 8 or 9 years. This day
gives many, many golfers living all around Tasmania, or just as many
non-golfers, the chance to get together for a marvellous event, The
McDonald’s do this for the club and the event is now a highlight for us

IGA

St Marys Value Plus
Supermarket

38 Main Street St Marys
Mark Kate

Phone/Fax 6372 2240
Butcher Ph: 6372 2274

Mon — Fri 8am — 6pm
Sat 8am 12 noon
THIS WEEK

T bone steak
Hamburger mince

$ 14,99 kg
$ 6.99 kg
NEXT WEEK

Porterhouse steak
Topside roast

$15.99 kg
$ 7.99 kg

Purchase any Cascade product, fill in
an entry form and go in the draw for
$1006 worth of groceries.

Drawn 26th June,

all. Thanks Macca, John, Leanne, Valda, Raz, Brad and all the rest of the

family invoived. We’ll see you there this weekend. Maybe last year’s record of 104 players will be beaten.

Thank you to all those who have helped out with the hedge and fence work lately. To Jack and the crew, it’s
going to be great when it’s finished. Also a special mention to Bobbie and Russell Harwood for all their efforts in
assisting with equipment and time on the Roger’s Regret bunker on Misery. The name will be officially

recognised soon, as will other parts of the course. Thanks again to all

our volunteers and supporters at the

moment, and a special mention to Alana Donald. If you want new golf clubs, see Alana!

Don’t forget the AGM is up on June 16, at 7.30pm. It would be good to
important.

see a great turnout for that. It’s pretty

Well done also to our all conquering 8 ball team, continuing on their winning way.

Anyway, until next time, good hitting and rolling.

Scamander Beach
Surf Shop

6 Lagoon Esplanade
Scamander

Ph: 6372 5529

Scamandersurf.com

Bathers Wetsuits
Clothing Footwear
Bodyboards
Watches Jewellery DVD’s

Surtboards:
Milch McTavish
Surftech G Boards Bic

Bay Surf Shop

2 Pendrigh Place
St Helens

Ph: 6376 1755

PRINTED AND PUBLISHED BY VALLEY VOICE PUBLICATIONS, ST MARYS TASMANIA 7215




